WYCK RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Monday 11th June 2018 at the Village Hall.

Present: Tim Simon (Chairman), James Ross, Andrew Fifield, Brian Finnimore, Louise Fifield (Clerk), Councillor Mark Mackenzie-Charrington and three residents.
Apologies were received from Richard Wheeler, Councillor Nigel Moor and one resident
1. A declaration of interest was received from Brian Finnimore in connection with the Planning application for Pear Tree Cottage 

2. Minutes of the last Parish Council meeting on 20th March 2017.

The minutes of the meeting were approved and signed including a small alteration to the Pear Tree Cottage planning minute.

3. Matters arising:       Road Repairs:

Rhodri Grey of Glos. CC Highways met with TS, RW and LF to discuss the required road and sign repairs.  He was driven round to identify what was needed - mainly the patch repairs to the road outside Laurence House and up the drainpipe and installing fencing either side of the old railway bridge. The works are now with Amey and we understand they will be completed before March 2019, but no firm date given. TS has reiterated to him that it is important to complete the road repairs before the winter sets in.  JR asked for clarification of ‘patch repairs’.  TS assured us that it is more substantial than simply ‘filling in’. Signs restricting lorries of over 7½ tonnes need to be at both ends of the road at the top of the drainpipe (currently only one) and the vegetation trimmed to make the signs visible.
4. Management of the Green and Pond

· Green update:
A tree has died outside Wyck Cottage.  It had already been flagged by Nicholsons as having bleeding canker, but has died suddenly within the last few weeks, and now should be felled. TS has received a quotation from Bartletts to fell it and replace with an oak in the autumn.  It was agreed 10 years ago that oak was the preferred option for replacement. We need to decide on what size of tree.   

Bartletts quote:

Remove tree including stump grinding 
£250 +VAT
            Replace with           4 metre tree

£350 + VAT

                                2 metre tree                   £300 + VAT     
A second quote will also be sought.

JR favoured a smaller replacement.  His experience of planting oaks has been that they have grown very well in 15 years. Perhaps it would be good to plant 2 or 3 smaller trees?

Andrew Ransom told the meeting that in view of all the disruption of the building of Ansells Barn,  they would be happy to donate a replacement tree.  Also agreed with James about planting a smaller tree, a similar preference previously expressed by Richard Wheeler.  It was therefore agreed to fell and stump grind at the best price obtainable, and to research further the planting of a 2 metre Oak in the Autumn.

Brian Brazington recently spoke to TS to confirm that we wanted him to perform the summer cut and lift. Once we know when that will be TS to inform the Ransoms so they can remove the posts along the drive to Ansells Barn.

· Pond update:

The annual weed clearance will take place in September.  The verges opposite the village hall and pond have been cut.
5. County Council News: report by Councillor Dr Nigel Moor
Councillor Moor had sent a report, circulated to the Council.  Particularly of note was the section on the Major Roads network.  A Corridor Study can be seen on the GCC website  which includes the examination of conditions along the A429.  This provides evidence for a review currently being carried out of the Gloucestershire Local Transport Plan.  He aims to remove the A429 from freight routes through Gloucestershire.  Among other highway issues:
· 20 mph zone in Stow and 30 mph in Maugersbury

· Weight restriction for Digbeth Street 

· Re-setting of the lights through Stow and summer monitoring to see if further adjustment is necessary

· Discussion with Oxfordshire regarding a 6 month experimental scheme for a weight restriction on Burford Bridge.  Councillor Moor also wants a similar restriction on Sheep St in Stow to protect the town centre

6. District Council News: Councillor Mark Mackenzie-Charrington

MMC told us it had been a relatively quiet period other than:
· Recent confirmation from the Government Inspector that the Cotswold District Local Plan is acceptable, subject to a few minor amendments. It is hoped that therefore it will be signed by the July meeting.  Any planning application from  6th June 2018 will be subject to the new local plan.  MMC confirmed that this will include the large development in Cirencester, to include 2,400 homes, shops, a school and 50,000 square feet of industrial space on the south side of the town on the land opposite the Royal Agricultural University.  

· The summary of residential developments in the Cotswolds since 2011 is as follows:
Cotswolds

Completions 1st April 2017 – 31st March 2018

   911



                        1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

4,086

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

4,817






            8,903

           Local Plan 2011 – 2031

8,400
Bourton-on-the-Water
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

   307

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

   112

Stow-on-the-Wold
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

    65

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

  181

Upper Rissington
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

 374

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

   27

Great Rissington
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

      4

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

      2

Little Rissington
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

      2

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

      0

Wyck Rissington
Completions 1st April 2011 – 31st March 2018

      0

Planning Commitments 1st April 2018

      2

· Confirmation from Ubico (Waste management) that we must in future put cans/tins in with plastics in the white sack and not as previously with glass in the black boxes.
7. Data Protection Update
The Clerk informed the meeting that a Government amendment to the Data Protection Bill now exempts all parish and town councils from the requirement to appoint a Data Protection Officer.
· We are now registered with the Information Commissioners Office, which is mandatory

· Following attendance at a course in April, the Clerk (with a lot of help from Councillors, particularly RW) has prepared and delivered a Privacy Notice and Consent Form to all the residents on the mailing list as well as the Councillors and Staff.  If anyone has not returned their form yet, please do so, to avoid a reminder!
· The PC website is now compliant with a copy of the Privacy Notice and a link to acceptance of cookies

· Approval was sought for a session with a computer expert to aid the Clerk in ensuring a better standard of security on the computer, to include a separate hard drive, on which all the PC documents and correspondence will be kept. This was agreed.

· It was decided that our retention periods for planning documents should be 4 years and financial information 7 years, in line with HMRC

Planning
· Pear Tree Cottage: (BF left the meeting for this item).  The application has now been submitted as presented to the last PC meeting, with the exception of the outbuildings.   A conservation officer has visited and made comments as a result the height of the gable has been reduced slightly.  
The row of conifers (which had been planted on the Green) has been removed in readiness for the Cotswold dry stone wall.  The entrance to the house will be moved to the side facing the new wall and a postman’s path mowed from the access road across the Green to the new front door.  The Councilhad expressed concerns about cars being parked on the Green but once this was made clear  cars are now kept within the boundary. The Council was  supportive of the plans as the amendments had taken care of previous concerns and the Clerk will make a supportive comment on the planning website.  It would assist the application if  other members of the village would like to make individual comments of support on the website before the closing date 28th June: https://www.cotswold.gov.uk/residents/planning-building/planning/planning-applications-register
MMC indicated that as a Cabinet Member for Planning, he is minded toauthorise the Planning Officer to grant consent using delegated powers.

· Ladybird and Greenfingers Cottages (neighbouring parish): The new proposal, to retain the orginal buildings, separate them and then stone clad them, has again been refused which is surprising as the cladding of the current white pebble dash semi-detached houses with two small Cotswold stone ones has always been regarded by WRPC as an improvement.  

· Application by Court Hayes Farm for a Farm Managers house (neighbouring parish) has been refused. MMC said the CDC planning officer had recommended refusal as it was in open countryside and not necessary due to the sophistication of the security there. The Phipp family all live very close by and it was felt that the current farm manager could live in Upper Rissington..
Letters and Emails received by the Clerk:

· Email received from Gloucester Constabulary informing us that our Police Community Support Officer is PCSO Charlie Symes who can be contacted  via the website: https://www.gloucestershire.police.uk/neighbourhood-policing/ or phone 01451 907200 and leave a message, or contact 101 with your concern and it will be sent to the officer via the control room.  TS mentioned that there had been a number of burglaries in the area recently, one in a nearby village at 2.30pm when the owner was out to lunch.
· Letter from Seafarers UK raising awareness of the Merchant Navy Day on 3rd September.

· A request for a donation to Cotswold Friends, a Moreton based charity providing transport, befriending, Carer respite to older and vulnerable people in the North Cotswolds.  BF wondered what our policy was for Charity Donations.  After discussion, it was felt that we should concentrate on specific charities that are local to the village but that we would continue to consider any requests as they occur.

Financial:

· The budget for next year was adopted, very much in line with the previous year. RW had asked if we should be considering a sinking fund for the trees as with the prevalence of bleeding canker others would need to be replaced in the coming years. JR felt that under the combined section - ‘Green, pond and other/Green maintenance’ where we have budgeted a total of £3,000, it ought to be possible to manage tree replacement over the coming years without the need to increase the precept which has been held at the current level for over 5 years..
· The only item of expenditure was approved: 

Clerks honorarium


£  60.00
A.O.B 
Since the meeting, the chairman asked that a retrospective item should be reported as it was mistakenly omitted from the agenda.  Gigaclear need to re-lay a section of cable under the Green (between no 19 and Pear Tree Cottage) as they have had problems in this area and decided that it is simpler to re-lay this section. They have sent us a Network Access Agreement for which we will receive a one off payment of £296.25. RW has seen the agreement and is happy with the wording which is broadly similar to the one we signed for the installation last year under which there was no payment because they agreed in return to run the cabling up to each of the houses that surround the Green at no charge to the individual property owners.

TS has  now signed and returned the agreement. 

Proposed Dates of Parish Council Meetings 

Monday 1st October 2018 (Provisional) at 6.00 pm

Monday 3 December 2018 at 6.00 pm
Monday 4 March 2019 at 6.00 pm


     Annual General Meeting: date to be confirmed 

